A. J. McInnes, of Dazey, was electd president of the Farm Bureau of Barnes County at a meeting of the Executive Committee held at Valley City Saturday, Jan. 10th. At the same meeting the committee develsped, a program of work for the county along lines of work dealing with the farm and the home. To effect better work the county was divided into commnities with a chairman for each community. The committee also decided to begin the publishing of a Farm Bureau News, the first issue to appear in February under the editorship of T. X. Calnan, county agent; Cara L. Larson, county Boys' and Girls' Club Leader, and Emma E. DeWitt, county home demonstration agent.